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Sunday 20
th

 May 2018 
 

Statement of Archbishop Diarmuid Martin 
on the defence of Human Life 

 

The Church must always be 

pro-life.  That means that 

the Christian community 

must be a beacon of 

support for life especially 

at its most vulnerable 

moments and a beacon of 

support at vulnerable 

moments of any woman or 

man along their path of life. 
 

Christians must be pro-life when it comes to the 

unborn and those who are vulnerable at the end of 

their lives. 
 

The Church must be pro-life at many other 

moments in the lives of people. Being pro-life 

means recalling all of us to reflect on the deeper 

meaning of life and to reject many of the paths of 

superficiality that lead away from true human 

fulfilment.     
 

The Church is called to be pro-life not just in 

words and statements and manifestoes but to be 

pro-life in deeds, by being a Church which 

reflects the loving care of Jesus for human life at 

any stage. That loving care includes support to 

help those women who face enormous challenges 

and who grapple with very difficult decisions to 

choose life.  
 

Being Pro-life means protecting and loving every 

human being.  There are no second-class humans 

worthy of less protection and care than others are.   
 

For too long, a mentality was common in Ireland 

in which single mothers were ostracised and 

humiliated.  This narrow moralistic culture was 

often sadly enhanced by the attitude of the 

Church.   
 

It was women who stood up and challenged that 

culture and affirmed their desire and right to be 

able to keep and give love to their children.  We 

owe a debt to those women who, then and now, 

witness to life.   It is still not easy to be a lone 

parent and we have to create an environment to 

ease the obstacles and burdens of lone parents and 

their children.   
 

Ireland has a great record in the care of mothers 

and of children.  The overall ethos of medicine in 

Ireland has been marked by a passionate 

commitment to do all to protect the life of both 

mother and child.  
 

The 8
th

 Amendment to the Constitution sets out to 

ensure equal protection of both the mother and the 

unborn child.  The Amendment ought to have 

been accompanied by an appropriate legislative 

framework to assist doctors in dealing with 

complex situations.  This is still possible.  
 

Repealing the Eighth Amendment is not about 

permitting limited abortion.  It would bring about 

a radical change to our broad pro-life culture.  It 

would end any Constitutional protection 

whatsoever for the unborn.  Proposed future 

legislation would permit abortion without 

restriction up to 12 weeks, but also permit 

abortion on physical and mental health grounds 

up to six months.   
 

How abortion legislation evolves into the future 

would be left entirely to the Oireachtas without 

any Constitutional framework within which 

legislation can be set.  In future it is possible, that 

small minority parties of a coalition government 

could demand that abortion legislation be 

extended as part of a programme for government. 

Continued over..... 
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Continued from front page. 
 

Future legislation regarding abortion could 

become the sole prerogative of an Oireachtas in a 

future culture that could be desensitised if 

abortion became more frequent.  This has been 

the experience in many other countries.  
 

Repealing the 8
th

 Amendment in such 

circumstances means that the rights of the unborn 

would definitively left without Constitutional 

protection.  It would be a point of no return. I ask 

you to reflect on that. 
 

It seems incongruous that just as medical science 

allows us to understand much more about the 

evolution of the baby in the womb and his or her 

originality and unique identity that we should 

simply throw out all Constitutional protection of 

the unborn child.  For that reason I will be voting 

No. 
 

I ask the Catholic community in the Archdiocese 

of Dublin to join in moments of prayer in the 

coming days in each parish.   I ask you to invoke 

the Spirit of Jesus to touch hearts and commit our 

society to be pro-life in defending the lives of 

unborn children and in supporting women and 

men in the challenges they meet in accepting the 

joy of parenthood. 
 

 Diarmuid Martin 

Archbishop of Dublin 

16
th

 May 2018 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BUNCH OF KEYS LOST 
Keys lost in vicinity of St. Mary’s Church – 

if found, please leave in St. Mary’s Parish 

Centre 

Visit the Rose Garden and Bloom 

Medal Winning Garden  

in Our Lady’s Hospice & Care 

Services, Harold’s Cross on Sat  

19
th

 & Sun 20
th

 May 10.30am – 

4pm. 

There will be a Bonsai exhibition and plants for 

sale with tips from our gardener. All Welcome: 

Adm Free  

See olh.ie/gardens for further information on the 

Hospice Open Garden Trail.  

 

 
 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can you spare an hour for 

Sunflower Days? 
Our Lady’s Hospice & Care 

Services, Harold’s Cross & 

Blackrock are in urgent need of 

your help. 
 

Sunflower Days 8th & 9th June 

If you cold donate an hour or two of your time to 

lend a hand selling Sunflower Pins to help raise 

funds on our National Collection Day, please 

contact Ann or Mary on: 01 4911072 or 

fundraising@olh.ie Thank you.  

2018 SPORTS DAY 
 

Scoil Mhuire Girls & St. Maryõs 
Boys National Schools 

 
 

Sunday 20
th

 May 2018 
in the grounds of  

St. Marys BNS,  

Chapel Hill,  

commencing at 2pm. 
 

 

Adm: €10 per Family which includes 

payment for all activities. 
 

Please do not bring dogs onto the 

school grounds on sports day 
 

 

 

 

ñLadies Night Inò 
for  

Br east Cancer Awareness  
 

Lucan Sarsfields  
GAA Club 
Friday 25th May 8pm 
 

Compere – Al Curtis 

Entertainment by Ruairi O Connor, 

Magician and Mind Reader 
This promises to be a fun lively night! 
 

 

If you buy a ticket and are unable to 

attend we will include your admission 

ticket in a raffle. 
 

 

Admission is ú10 ï Over 18s only 
 

Tickets available from the Healthy Club 

Committee:  

Colette Condon 086 3799270 

Jenny Costello 087 9281972 

Ciara Dardis 087 2885299 

Niamh Colfer 087 6756491 

Jo Mahon 086 8293535 

 

mailto:fundraising@olh.ie


Liffey Sound 96.4FM 

held its AGM on the 

10th of May in 

Ballyowen Castle 

Community Centre. The 

full 2017 annual report is now available on our 

website in the news section and a recording of the 

AGM is available as a podcast on our website- 

click on programme, then podcast. 
 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie or catch up on Facebook 
 

Liffey Sound 96.4FM- Lucan's Community radio 

station!  

 

 

 

 

Palmerstown  

Tea Dance  
Palmerstown Community  

and Youth Centre  

(beside Supervalu) 

End of every month on a  

Sunday from 3-6pm 

More information:  01 6166981 
 

May 27th ð Cheating Hearts 

Esker Active Retirement Association  
Hi all.  We had another fantastic day at our club.  

Our dance class with Marguerita is really coming 

on.  Today we did Balmoral Blues sequence 

dance, some jiving and the slush.  Great fun was 

had by all.  Some of us even did some practicing 

after dinner this evening!!!  We followed the 

dancing with our tea/coffee break and then we 

had indoor bowls, scrabble and whist.  The time 

flew by. 
 

Next Wed 23
rd 

& 30
th

 May, we have Stephen Rice 

back with us coaching our walking football 

followed by the usual bowls etc.  Then we have 

Marguerita back on Wed 6
th

 June with our 

dancing class.  Walking football on Wed 13
th

 and 

then on Wed 20
th

 June, we have our end of year 

party.  Only fully paid up members can attend and 

I’m sure it will be as big a success as all the 

previous parties! 
 

Anyone wanting to join, just come to the club on 

a Wednesday at 1:30pm, St Andrew’s Church 

Hall in Main St., Lucan or call me on the number 

below.   
 

Fee is €20 for the year and the weekly fee of €3 

when you attend our club each week.   
 

Marian Egan (Club Secretary) 086 1269 043  

 

 

 

 

Alas we said goodbye 

to our young 

Transition Year 

students who have 

been with us consistently throughout the school 

year. We want to express our thanks to them for 

giving of their time and efforts. It was a great 

morale booster to have ten fit and able-bodied 

youths turn out each Saturday morning.  
 

We extend 

our 

congratulat

ions as 

they 

graduate 

from 

Lucan and 

Confey 

Communit

y Colleges 

and wish 

each one 

of them a great summer holiday. 

Kevin O'Loughlin 



Parish Notes 
 

St Maryõs, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 

 

Best wishes to the girls and 

boys from Gael Scoil Eiscir 

Riada who will receive their  

First Holy Communion  this 

Saturday.  

Please remember them in your prayers  
 

St Vincent de Paul: Church collection at all 

Masses THIS Saturday/Sunday 19
th

 / 20
th

 May 

May thanks for your generosity. 
 

Ministers of the Word:  The roster for Ministers 

of the Word for June, July and August 2018 

issued to all who are on email on 14
th

 May.  A 

copy is now available for collection in the sacristy 

for those Ministers who have not received it by e-

mail.    
 

Welcome Ministry: Please collect the May, June 

and July 2018 rosters, which are now in the 

Sacristy for those ministry members who have not 

given an email address. 
 

Christian Meditation: We meet each Tuesday at 

8pm in The Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.   

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158 
 

Legion of Mary: We meet in Room 2 in the 

Parish Centre every Wednesday at 6.30pm.  We 

are much involved in home visits and nursing 

homes.  With extra help we could a wider range 

of work in the parish.  Come and join us, you will 

not regret it.    

More info: Peter 01 6241105/ Brigid 01 6281686 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Update from the Parish Pastoral Council 

The Parish Pastoral Council is planning a Family 

Day on Sunday 24
th

 June. This is an initiative in 

preparation for the World Meeting of Families 

which is scheduled for August in Dublin and will 

be attended by His Holiness the Pope. 
 

The Parish Family day will commence with a 

Family Mass at 12.30 pm followed by music, 

bouncy castles, barbeque, fun and games in the 

parish centre and the area at the back of the 

Church. The Mass times on that day will be 

changed in order to facilitate the festivities. Please 

watch this space for more information in the 

coming weeks. We would encourage as many 

parishioners to take part as possible whether you 

have children or not as we are all part of the 

family of the Church.  This should be a very 

enjoyable day for all as enormous effort is being 

put into planning the day. We will require 

volunteers to help with this day and also 

sponsorship from local businesses and shops 

particularly to assist with food. 
 

The Parish Council has also decided to review the 

processes in relation to sacramental preparation 

for Holy Communion, Penance, Confirmation, 

and the faith formation of children and young 

people.   
 

This is a major piece of work and we will require 

assistance and support from the Diocese. The 

views of parents will be very important in regard 

to how best to pass on the faith to our children. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Let us gather together in a Vigil of Prayer 
before the 

Referendum on the 8th Amendment 
 

Venue: St Mary's Parish 
 

Wed 23rd May at 7.30 pm 
 

Exposition and Holy Hour on the theme of the HOLY SPIRIT 
 

If you cannot attend in person, pray with us.   
Link into our live stream. 
http://www.lucanparish.com 

 

Medjugorje Mass 
St Mary's Church, Lucan 

21
st
 May at 7.30pm 

Guest Speaker: Donal Reid 

Rosary and Confession at 6.45pm 

All welcome 

http://www.lucanparish.com/


St. Patrickõs 
Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

Our thoughts are with the boys 

and girls of Scoil Mhuire, 

Woodview, who are making 

their  First Holy Communion  

this Saturday.  

May the Lord bless them 
throughout their lives.  
 

St Patrick's Parish  

Pilgrimage to Knock  
Bus to Knock on Saturday 26th May 2018 

Pick-ups: 

Village (filling station) 7.50am 

Arthur Griffith Park 8am 

Hillcrest, Bus Stop opp. Church 8.10am 

Dodsboro Statue 8.20am 

Cost: ú20 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered 

a loss through bereavement or otherwise. 

Grieving is a natural process which can be helped 

by someone listening with empathy and 

understanding.  We meet on the third Wednesday 

of each Month from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral 

Centre, St. Patrick’s Church. This is a free, 

confidential service and is available to everyone 

in Lucan and the outlying areas.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 

Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or 

Email: stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish of Divine Mercy,  
Lucan South  
www.lucansouthparish.net 
 

Best wishes to the children 

from Divine Mercy Junior 

National School  will receive 

their First Holy Communion  

next Saturday 19th May.  

Please keep them in your pr ayers. 
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Adoration for the Protection 
of the Eight Amendment 

 

There will be a special evening of 

Adoration for the protection 

of the Eight Amendment in the 

Church of Divine Mercy, Lucan South 

on the Feast of Our Lady Help of 

Christians May 24
th

  
from 7pm to 10 pm. 

 

There will be Rosary, Chaplet of Divine 

Mercy and silent Adoration. 
 

All are invited to be part of this special 

evening of prayer and intercession as the 

country will be voting on May 25
th
 

 

 

In Aid of 
 

St Francis Hospice 
 

New  

Maytime Melodies  
 

Tuesday 22
nd

 May at 7.30pm 
 

At Hermitage Golf Club, Lucan 
 

All are welcome 
 

Admission €15 at door 

http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
mailto:stpatrickschurchesker@eircom.net
http://www.lucansouthparish.net/


Acknowledgement  

 

DOWD (JOHN) R.I.P.  

21 st  April 2018  
We, Siobhan, Eoin and Aoife want to express our 

gratitude to all those who sympathised with us 

and offered support on our recent sad 

bereavement. 

To our extended families, relations, neighbours 

and friends who visited our family home, 

comforted us and expressed their kindness in 

many various ways, you are all so special to us. 

To John's colleagues and friends in Granby and 

all those who attended the Funeral, sent Mass 

cards, and donated to Arc Cancer support charity 

on John’s behalf, our sincere thanks.  A very 

special thanks to Fr. Philip Curran, who made 

John's Mass so personal and Nicky, who’s singing 

touched all our hearts. Thanks to  

Fr. Tom Kennedy, Fr. Joe Coyne, Sr. Geraldine, 

the Funeral team and the staff of St. Mary’s 

Church for their kindness and comfort; to the 

Lucan 23
rd

 Scouts, pupils of Colaiste Cois Life 

and the Air Corps for their Guard of Honour, 

along with the Graveside lament it was both 

touching and so very special. Thank you to the 

Doctors and staff of Dodsboro Clinic especially 

Dr. Ross Kelly, the CIT Nurses, Eddie and staff 

of Lloyds Pharmacy and the staff of St. James 

Hospital, Dr. Sinead Cuffe and her Oncology 

team for the diligence shown to John in his 

treatment and care.  

To the management and staff of Finnstown House 

Hotel for their professionalism and hospitality 

shown to us and our guests after the funeral.  

A very special thanks to Cunningham’s Funeral  

Directors, with Robin’s guidance and support our 

family got through our darkest days. 

We hope that this acknowledgement will be 

accepted as a token of our appreciation and a 

Mass will be arranged for your intentions. 

John’s Months Mind Mass is on Saturday 19
th

 

May at 6.30pm in St. Mary’s Church, Lucan. 

 

 

Birthday Remembrance  

 

MOFFITT (ANN)  

20 th  May   
We cannot send a birthday card 

Your hand we cannot touch 

But God will take our greetings  

To the one we love so much. 

Love from all your family xxx 

Anniversaries  

 

CULLEN (ROSALEEN)  

5 th  Anniversary ð 17 th  May 

CULLEN (NOEL)  

29 th  Anniversary ð 24 th  May 
The day the angels took you Mam and Dad 

We cried a million tears 

But the one thing that can’t be taken  

Mam and Dad, is all our precious years. 

Love you always. 

Sadly missed by your loving daughter Fiona, son-

in-law Noel, granddaughter Janice, her husband 

Barry, granddaughter Christina, her husband 

Mark 

Rest in peace. 

 

DURKIN (KATHLEEN)  

4 th  Anniversary ð 28 th  May 
Greatly missed and much loved by all her family. 

Anniversary Mass Sunday 27
th

 May 

12.15pm in St. Mary's Church. 

 

MURRAY (MOLLY)  

1st  Anniversary ð 16 th  May 
Those special memories of you 

Will always bring a smile 

If only we could have you back 

For just a little while 

Then we could sit and talk again 

Just like we used to do 

You always meant so very much 

And always will do too 

The fact that you’re no longer here 

Will always cause us pain 

But you’re forever in our hearts 

Until we meet again. 

Sadly missed by all her family 

 

STEPHENSON (MARY)  

8 th  Anniversary ð 21 st  May 
In our hearts you will live forever 

Because we thought the world of you. 

Anniversary Mass on Monday 21
st
 May in St. 

Patrick’s Church, Esker at 10am. 

Loved and missed by Michael, Mary, Mike, 

Miriam, Georgina and Martha 

 

 

 

 

Ana Kriegel 
Our thoughts are with the family and 

friends of Ana Kriegel.  

Please keep them in your prayers at this 

time. 



Letters  to the Editor  

 

Disabled Permit Parking at St.Maryõs 
Church 
 

Dear Editor, 

I wish to make a polite request (for now!) for 

drivers who are not entitled to use the disabled 

parking bays in the grounds of St. Mary’s Church, 

to not use them. It is enormously 

frustrating and inconsiderate to 

find cars plonked there when they 

shouldn’t be. It’s a habit that has 

gained more fraction lately. By 

the way, parking an unauthorised 

vehicle facing in so the 

windscreen cannot be seen is the 

oldest trick in the book. Thanking you! 

(Name and address with editor). 

 

 

 

Referendum on the 8th Amendment 
 

Dear Editor, 

Since your front page article on 18
th

 March, I had 

hoped that somebody would put forward an 

alternative view under a right of reply to the 

position put forward by Fr Philip Curran. Perhaps 

nobody wished to do so and my letter certainly 

isn’t that as I would not be qualified to do it. 

However, I do feel that something should be said 

in a newsletter which I assume would wish to 

represent the varied views of our community. The 

thing which jumps out at me in this debate is that 

both sides have very reasonable concerns. There 

are genuine and deeply felt understandable views 

on both sides. No matter what the result of the 

referendum, there will be no winners here, just 

hurt on those who feel they have lost. 
 

The situation in this country since 1992, as I 

understand it, is that we give pregnant women the 

information on how to get a termination and also 

give them the right to travel to have that 

termination. However, because of our hypocrisy 

we just won’t show these women any Christian 

understanding and allow them to have the actual 

termination within our borders. It doesn’t matter 

whether they are a 12 year old girl who was made 

pregnant from a vicious rape or a woman whose 

baby has a fatal foetal abnormality. All we can 

offer them is the information and a plane ride to 

somewhere else. What a great little country we 

are! 
 

 

 

It is a pity that Fr Curran couldn’t extend his 

caring and compassion to women and children in  

these circumstances in his article. It is very 

noticeable that the Association of Catholic Priests 

in Ireland recently made a statement which said  

that there is no black and white on this and that 

Priests, because they are unmarried and don’t 

have children of their own, are not best placed to 

give any guidance on this issue.  
 

You might think from some of the vehemence of 

the “No” side that if the Amendment is repealed 

that women will be just queuing up to have 

terminations. Really? Do we have no faith in 

people at all? The simple fact is that Irish women 

in dreadful circumstances are availing of 

termination services, whether it’s in another 

country or by getting abortion pills over the 

internet. Over 3,000 women travelled to Britain in 

2016 for terminations – does the “No” side 

consider them criminals? Wouldn’t it be better 

and more honest to accept that we already have 

abortion in this country and spare those women 

the further distress of having to go away to have 

their abortion? 
 

Nevertheless, there are genuine views on both 

sides and all I’d hope is that people try and do the 

right thing according to their own consciences. 

Just, if you’re going to vote “No” please don’t do 

it just because a representative from an 

organisation, whose record on women’s rights 

and children’s affairs doesn’t exactly hold up that 

well in the light, said to do so. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

John Kelly 

Woodville Lawns. 

 

 

 

 

Data Protection 
A new European Data Protection law, the General 

Data Protection Regulation (GDPR), is being 

introduced on 25
th

 May 2018. This new law 

applies to any organisation, including our parish 

that manages and processes people’s personal 

information. We are now working on ways of 

ensuring that what we do with your information is 

compliant with this new law. It is a work in 

progress and over the next few months we will 

keep you informed through the parish website and 

in the Newsletter as policies are put in place. If 

you have any questions about this please do not 

hesitate to contact the parish office.  
 

 



Londonõs Transport  
by local author, Dónal Murray 
 

Dónal Murray who has previously contributed 

articles to Lucan Newsletter has just published his 

16
th

 book (in sixteen years) – no mean feat! 

This time, the subject is London Transport.  

 

 

The book gives an outline of the history and 

present day developments on the London 

Underground, Overground, Thameslink, 

Docklands Light Railway, Emirates Air-Line 

(cable car), Crossrail and London Buses.  It is 

fully illustrated with the majority of the 

photographs by Dónal, himself. 
 

London’s Transport is available on Amazon- 

See link at www.donalmurray.co 

Above photo by Kieran Marshall, courtesy of 

Dualway Coaches who own the bus. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lucan ICA 
Tues: 22

nd
 May: Craft Group 

meet at 10am – 12.30pm. 
 

Wed 23
rd

 May: This is our 

Birthday Celebration in the Spa 

Hotel with dinner and play Big 

Maggie. Meet in the foyer at 6pm sharp. 
 

We had great success at Howth Arts and Crafts 

Exhibition on Saturday. We came home with 1
st
, 

2
nd

, 3
rd

 and merit prizes. Our work was very much 

admired. We put our items on display in the 

bungalow on Tuesday. Thank you to the Art Class 

for coming over to view. 

 

Some of the crafts on display 

 

Apologies for items held over this 

week, including political notes – this is 

down to pressure of space. 
 

Delighted to see Dodsboro’s Paddy 

Clerkin out and about in the sunshine 

of the past week. Dodsboro Residents 

former P.R.O, we send him our very best wishes. 

 

Great to see new seating being put in place in 

Lucan Demesne..... 

30 th  Wedding Anniversary  
We wish  

Mary and Damien Douglas 
a Very Happy  

30 th  Wedding  

Anniversar y.  

 

 

Hope they have a great day and are 

looking forward to the next 30 years ð  

 

Love from all!  

 

http://www.donalmurray.co/


CHOO L 

NEWS  
 
 

 
 

Lucan Community College Students 
Slept Out for Social Housing  
On Friday May 11th, the Amnesty International 

group in Lucan Community College held our 

"Annual 12 hour Sponsored Sleep Out" for the 

fourth time, to raise awareness about the current 

homeless crisis in Ireland. 
 

It was a great success being our biggest year yet 

with 34 students, 5 teachers and 4 local 

councillors and TD’S along with Ibrahim Halawa 

attending. 
 

34 senior students slept outside in the school 

courtyard overnight (8pm, Friday 11th - 8am, Sat 

12th), to gain an insight into what it’s like to sleep 

rough, to raise awareness of the housing 

emergency and to show solidarity with the 

families, children and individuals affected by it. 
 

We invited TDs from our constituency and 

relevant Dáil positions, local Councillors and the 

Lord Mayor of South Dublin County Council to 

attend the “Sleep Out”. Mayor Paul Gogarty, 

Councillor Ruth Nolan, Councillor Guss 

O'Connell, TD Gino Kenny attended our event on 

Friday and gave their insight and solutions for the 

homeless crisis. We presented Gino with our box 

of 701 petitions signed by students and staff. On 

Monday 14th of May TD Eoin O'Broin came to 

our school at lunch to discuss the homeless crisis 

and hear our views. 

 

Ibrahim Halawa also attended the event to support 

our homeless campaign.  He spoke to the students 

about his experience being unlawfully imprisoned 

in Egypt and his campaigning for an end to 

homelessness. 
 

We expressed our views to the TD's and 

Councillors asking them to address the 

humanitarian crisis that is Irish homelessness, by 

building more social housing and providing more 

hostel places. “There is too much talking about 

the issue and not enough action” said Lucy, 5th 

year student. “It’s not the problem of the people, 

but the problem of the government’s inability to 

handle a crisis.”  Gayatri, 5th year Student. 
 

When people think of homelessness they often 

don't think of the more hidden forms of 

homelessness. People often think homelessness is 

just sleeping rough and don't think of families 

living in emergency accommodation, hubs and 

hotels, people couch surfing, people living in 

unsafe environments, people in direct provision 

centres, people sleeping in hospitals, cars and 

B&Bs. It is easy to forget about what they can't 

see, but these people suffer like any other 

homeless person and are a victim of a neglectful 

government and state who do not protect one of 

the most basic human rights, our rights to 

housing. "Too many people use negative 

stereotypes as an excuse not to help vulnerable 

people"-6th year student. 
 

 In 2015, the first year of our LCC Sleep Out, 

there were 3,625 people homeless and as of 

March this year 2018, there are 9,681 homeless 

people recorded in Ireland. 
 

Between July 2014 and February 2018 the 

number of people recorded as homeless has 

increased by a shocking 129%, or 6,549 people. 

(Peter McVerry Trust) 
 

Even with the government’s promises of building 

more houses and social houses, the number of 

families becoming homeless has increased by 

over 37% since February 2017. (Focus Ireland) In 

March 2018, there were 3,646 children in 

emergency homeless accommodation with their 

families. " I should never have sat in a hotel for 3 

months, surrounded by tourists staring at me in 

my school uniform, waiting for a county council 

to decide they cared about me" -said a student.  

Almost three-quarters of homeless young people 

live in Dublin. 
 

We will continue to campaign until the serious 

humanitarian crisis of homelessness in Ireland is 

addressed. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 

Lee, Naoise and Rhiannon, (students)  

on behalf of the LCC Amnesty Group 

 



Griffeen Community College  
Lucanõs newest Post Primary School  
Griffeen CC is now accepting enrolments for 1

st
 

& 2
nd

 Year students. Griffeen are a new school 

under the patronage of DDLETB in partnership 

with Scoil Sinéad Ltd. serving the Lucan area. 

 “It’s great that we have arrived at the point where 

GCC has completed its 1
st
 Year and is preparing 

to welcome its next group of students in Aug 

2018” Principal Rachel McGrath. 
 

Our vision is to actively lead the provision of 

quality education putting the learner at the heart 

of everything we do. We are committed to 

providing the best educational experience and 

developmental opportunities for our students, and 

we will encourage the development of 21st 

century and transversal learning skills integrating 

technology-enhanced learning environments”.  
 

We have had a tremendous first year and the 

learning community here has been afforded many 

opportunities through the hard work and 

commitment of the staff and support of the 

parents.  We may have started off small, but we 

have fulfilled big dreams.   
 

In addition, we have been very fortunate to begin 

work on developing and embedding the values of 

restorative practice (RP) into our evolving school 

culture. We have been guided and facilitated by 

the wonderful, Michelle Stowe of Connect RP 

who has worked extensively with GCC staff and 

students this year.  Our intention being to develop 

a culture of care and respect that allows staff and 

students to flourish whilst 

maximising engagement and productivity and 

supporting a healthy environment which promotes 

well-being for all.  
 

The Educational change heralded by the new 

Junior Cycle and its associated key skills aims to 

do more than make traditional teaching better.  

Changes call for collaboration, sensitivity, 

differentiation - all attuned to learner needs and 

motivations - speaking loudly to the fact that the 

relationships that exist in schools are the 

foundation on which learning communities are 

built.   
 

Currently, we are located in temporary 

accommodation on the 3
rd

 Floor of Kishoge 

Community College.  It’s proposed we will move 

to a new modern educational complex in the next 

two years.   
 

If you would like to find out more about this 

exciting new educational experience, please 

contact us at info@griffeencc.ie. Or call 01-

6212392. 

St Josephõs College 
National Flag Day Regional Finalist: Huge 

congratulations to our 6
th

 Year student Ella 

Dawson for winning the Regional Flag Day 

Award for Dublin. National Flag Day, 16
th

 March, 

marked the 170
th

 anniversary of the first flying of 

the Irish Tricolour. The Thomas F. Meagher 

Foundation contacted the school with the great 

news this week that Ella Dawson’s winning poem 

‘I am proud of our Green Isle’ had been selected 

as Regional Final winner. Ella and a number of 

students and teachers will attend a prize giving 

ceremony in Leinster House on Monday, 21
st
 

May. Well done Ella!  
 

 

TY Students enjoying Kayaking ‘as Gaeilge’ le 

Moontour! Forty TY students enjoyed an 

exciting day with Moontour ‘Imeachtaí as 

Gaeilge’ on Monday 14
th

 May. Yoga and 

Kayaking through the medium of Irish was a 

perfect combination for progressing their 

conversational Irish while developing skills of 

water safety and kayaking techniques. Many 

thanks to all teachers involved.   
 

2A5 Visit the DSPCA: Well done to 2A5 CSPE 

Class and their teacher Mr. John Burke for all 

their fundraising efforts to support the DSPCA. 

The students held a cake sale in the school which 

raised some well needed funds for the animal 

rescue organisation. The students were delighted 

to visit the DSPCA and see where their efforts 

will go. 
 

U14 Gaelic Team unlucky in Semi-Final: Hard 

luck to our wonderful U14 Gaelic footballers who 

were beaten in the latest round of their football 

campaign on Tuesday, 15
th

 May. It was a great 

display of football. Santa Sabina were very strong 

in the first half. With some outstanding displays 

of football from Kae Finan and Sophie McIntyre, 

St. Joseph’s clawed it back but couldn’t get past 

the goalkeeper from saving seven goals! The final 

score was 7-13 to 5-11. Beidh sibh ar ais an 

bhliain seo chugainn a chailíní! 

mailto:info@griffeencc.ie


Coláiste Phádraig CBS 
Fundraising: The Cycle Cinema fundraising 

event, organised by the Parents Association, 

proved to be a great success. The event took place 

in the sports hall on Friday 11
th

 May with over 

250 students from the junior classes in attendance. 

The film chosen by the Students Council was 

“Daddy’s Home”. The hall was transformed into a 

cinema for the afternoon, with an enormous 

cinema size screen showing the film. Students had 

to pedal a number of stationary bikes for the 

duration of the film in order for it to run. This 

pedal-powered cinema event is a new approach to 

fundraising as it promotes well-being, is family 

friendly, great fun and it also creates interest and 

curiosity. There certainly was a tremendous buzz 

of excitement in the hall as students were able to 

buy popcorn, sweets and drinks from a shop that 

was set up. The cyclists all had to raise 

sponsorship money for the event and over 2,000e 

profit was made from their efforts as well as 

ticket sales on the day. The money raised will be 

put back into the school for the students’ benefit. 

The film went down well with most students and 

plenty of exercise was undertaken by the cyclists 

too! Many thanks to the Parents Association who 

put in an enormous amount of preparation work to 

ensure the event went off smoothly. It certainly 

was a unique and enjoyable event and there is 

plenty of appetite among the students for another 

cycle cinema in the near future!  
 

Sport: The senior students took on the teachers 

on Friday afternoon in the annual “grudge 

match”. These matches are invariably extremely 

competitive and hard fought and this year’s 

encounter was no different! In a feisty opening, 

both sets of players got stuck in, much to the 

enjoyment (and amusement!) of the raucous and 

somewhat partisan supporters! The match 

finished 5-3 to the students with Aaron Rogers’ 

beautiful “Eric Cantona” chip over the keeper 

from the edge of the box being the best goal 

scored. Hopefully the teachers will get back to 

winning ways next year!  
 

Teacher news: Congratulations to Mrs. O’ Neill 

who was nominated for the 2017-18 Award for 

Irish Teachers of Maths recently. This award is 

given by the Irish Mathematical Trust which is 

based in Maynooth University. Mrs. O’ Neill was 

nominated by a number of her students who were 

keen to see her recognised for the quality of her 

teaching. The award recognises four areas of 

teaching: professional expertise in Maths, 

effective teaching practices, care for students’ 

development and contributions to the community. 

Everyone in the school is very proud of Mrs. O’ 

Neill’s nomination for this prestigious award, a 

nomination that is richly deserved.  
 

Trips: On Monday 14
th

 May all 1
st
 year students, 

accompanied by their Geography teachers, 

descended on the city centre to enjoy the thrills of 

the popular Viking Splash tour. 5 trucks/ boats 

took the students on an informative, fun filled and 

spellbinding expedition of the capital for a 90min 

spin around the Grand Canal. The students were 

shown the sites and historical scenes of Dublin by 

entertaining and funny tour guides who knew just 

how to enthuse and captivate their young 

audience. The group learned about Viking Dublin 

from visiting sights such as St. Patrick’s and 

Christchurch Cathedrals, Trinity College, 

Government Buildings and Georgian Dublin. The 

tour ended with an enjoyable splash into the water 

at the newly developed Grand Canal docklands. 

After the trip, the students were afforded some 

free time to eat their lunch in St. Patrick's park. 

After this, the students enjoyed some free time on 

Grafton Street before returning to the school, 

educated and exhilarated after a thrilling historical 

tour of our capital city. The students were also 

praised by their tour guides for their excellent 

behaviour, interest and co-operation throughout 

so well done to all 1
st
 yrs.  

 

5
th

 yr news: All 5
th

 yrs completed their DATs 

(Differential Aptitude Test) assessment in the 

school last week under the guidance of Ms. Hunt 

and Mr. Fox. This test covers several areas 

including, Verbal Reasoning, Numerical Ability, 

Abstract reasoning, Perceptual Speed and 

Accuracy, Mechanical Reasoning, Space 

Relations, Spelling, and Language Use. The tests 

were performed under exam conditions and were 

strictly timed. The results will be analysed by the 

Careers and Guidance Departments over the 

coming days and students will be given individual 

feedback and career advice from Ms. Hunt and 

Mr. Fox based on their findings. Well done to the 

students for their co-operation throughout a long 

day of testing.  
 

Student achievements: Well done to TY student 

Aaron Dunne who won a gold medal with his 

team at the Irish Hip Hop Championships 

recently. Aaron takes his dancing very seriously 

and put in many 8 hr practice days before the big 

event. He also finished a respectable 7
th

 in the 

single’s event. Well done also to 2
nd

 yr Abubakr 

Meflah who claimed a bronze medal at the All-

Ireland Schools Judo Championships held in 

Phibblestown over the weekend. Abubakr 

competed in the 55kg category and won a number 

of bouts before eventually being beaten by a top 

class opponent.  



Lucan Community College  
Lucan CC crowned 2018 Leinster Champions:  

Lucan CC are Leinster Senior Soccer Champions 

for 2018. Lucan took the lead through their 

dominant first half display through Josh Guirgi. 

After Boyne CS equalized the game set into a 

game of cat and mouse. But Lucan CC were not 

be undone in their season of dominance as Daniel 

Grant popped up and powered home a header that 

could grace any final anywhere. This is yet 

another amazing achievement for Lucan CC as 

their secure a historic double in two weeks having 

captured the Dublin League cup last week. A 

huge thanks must go to the coaching team of Mr. 

O’Gorman and Mr. Duffy for their dedication and 

support of these fantastic young students. 
 

Lucan CC Students take the Wheel: A group of 

30 students went to Leinster Driving Campus 

in Maynooth, Kildare on Friday 4th May for a 

driving lesson. Each student got to take part in a 

quiz where we were asked several questions from 

the theory test you take when getting your 

driving license. Each student subsequently got to 

do an activity which involved the wearing 

goggles that simulated the effects of driving under 

the influence of alcohol.  We were asked to stack 

several cones wearing these goggles. Finally 

came the driving experience where groups of 3 

and got into a car with the driving instructor. 

After being informed of all the operations 

involved in driving a car each got a turn to drive 

their own group around the course. This was a 

great experience for all and a special thanks 

to Mr. Doyle for organising the informative day 

for the TY students. 
 

Experiences of Autism: A Questionnaire for 

Parents: A former student of Lucan CC is 

looking for parents of children diagnosed with 

autism spectrum disorder to participate in a short 

questionnaire about their experiences. The 

questionnaire can be filled out online and it 

should only take 20 minutes in total. Please use 

the link on our school website www.lucancc.ie 

to participate  
 

Lucan CC Attendance Strategy 2018: In 

Lucan Community College we pride ourselves 

on providing excellent education for the local 

community of Lucan. We believe attendance is a 

vital part of this learning journey as it enables all 

students to reach their potential and be the best 

that they can be. This Strategy for School 

Attendance outlines our positive approach to the 

management of attendance within our school 

environment to encourage attendance and 

participation in school. We appreciate the effort 

and commitment that all members of our school  

 

Lucan CC student finishes 3
rd

 in European 

Science Olympiad: Congratulations to Alex 

Hanley, Transition Year, who was part of the Irish 

team who finished 3
rd

 in the European Science 

Olympiad. The International Olympiad was held 

in Ljubljana, Slovenia last week from April 30 to 

May 4
th

, 2018. Alex had been initially selected 

based to enter a national competition based on his 

outstanding Maths and Science Junior Certificate 

results and underwent huge training to take part in 

this prestigious international event.  
 

Geography Fieldstudy to Donabate: The 

Geography students in Transition Year undertook 

their fieldstudy of a marine environment this 

week in Donabate on what should have been a 

sunny May day. The students were amazingly 

enthusiastic as they battled the unseasonal May 

weather to record various data that measures 

whether coastal deposition is occurring along the 

stretch of North Dublin coastline. A huge thank 

you to Ms. Quirke, Ms. Murphy and Ms. Bean 

and Mr. Morris for organizing the students and 

the educational trip. 
 

Lucan CC Art and Tourism students marvel at 

Castletown Delights: Transition Year Art and 

Tourism Students had the opportunity to visit 

Castletown House and Gardens on Monday 14th 

May. The students were given a tour of the house, 

taking in the fascinating history of the Connolly 

family. The tour concluded with the newly 

opened Picasso Photography exhibition by 

Edward Quinn. The trip was a success and 

enjoyed by all. A perfect way to finish up the 

School Year. Thank you to Ms Gallagher and Ms 

Suttle for organising the trip. 
 

Lucan CC 

student gets 

national 

recognition as a 

student tour 

guide: 

Congratulations to 

Emmett Bellew, 

Transition Year, 

who represented 

Lucan Community 

College as a tour 

guide in Glasnevin 

Cemetery this 

year. Emmett received a certificate from the 

Education Department in Glasnevin Museum on 

Saturday 28th April along with representatives 

from many schools all over Ireland for his 

achievements. His topic was Grace Gifford 

Plunkett where he was commended for making an 

outstanding tour guide presentation. 

http://lucancc.ie/?p=4243
http://lucancc.ie/?p=4236
http://lucancc.ie/?p=4236
http://lucancc.ie/?p=4232
http://lucancc.ie/?p=4232


Lucan Library  
6216422 | Email: lucan@sdublincoco.ie  

www.southdublinlibraries.ie 
 

 

Yoga for Children with Autism. Saturday 9 June, 

10.30am - 11.00am (4-6 year-olds), 11.15am - 11.45am 

(7-9 year-olds), & 12.00pm - 12.30pm (10-12 year 

olds). With Anya Kruger. Booking from Monday 21 

May, 9.45am. Contact the library on 01-6216422, or 

call in ONLY. (Email bookings NOT accepted for this 

event). 
 

Creative Writing for Children. Saturday 16 June, 

2.30pm - 4.00pm. Learn how to create a character who 

feels real to your reader, and get feedback from the 

facilitator and the group on your writing. With Shauna 

Gilligan. Suitable for 8-12 year-olds. Booking from 

Monday 21 May, 9.45am.  
 

Ruaille Buaille. Early Years Workshops - The Rain 

Forest. (Under 3 years-old). Wednesday 6 June, 

10.00am – 10.45am  Rain, water, birds....enchantment! 

Bop your way through these upbeat music workshops 

especially created for the youngest children – involving 

song, movement, various instruments, cuddly animals 

and fun! Children must be accompanied by a 

participating adult. Booking from Monday 21 May, 

9.45am via https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-

under-3-years-old-tickets-46074915312 
 

Early Years Workshops - The Rain Forest. (3-5 

year-olds). Wednesday 6 June, 11.00am – 11.45am. 

Rain, water, birds....enchantment! Bop your way 

through these upbeat music workshops especially 

created for the youngest children  – involving song, 

movement, various instruments, cuddly animals and 

fun! Children must be accompanied by a participating 

adult. Booking Essential from Monday 21 May, 

9.45am via https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-

3-5-year-olds-tickets-46075010597 
 

Trad for Folk. Wednesday 6 June, 12.00pm - 

12.45pm. Join Cormac Breathnach on the  tin whistle, 

Brian Fleming on the drums and Eamon Sweeney on 

the guitar and lute in a celebration of Irish Music and 

listen to the stories of where the tunes came from, and 

who listened to them including Granuaile, Queen 

Elizabeth and Henry VIII.  Class visit only. Suitable 

for 1st or 2nd classes. Booking from Monday 21 May, 

9.45am.  
 

Go Fly Your Kite. Wednesday June 6, 3.30pm - 

4.30pm. Come along and make your very own 

Ruaille Buaille kite, then come to Griffeen Park 

on Saturday for the Go Fly Your Kite flying 

exhibition. Suitable for 8-12 year olds.  

Booking from Monday 21 May, 9.45am via 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/go-fly-your-kite-

tickets-46075396752 
 

Bear Goes to the Beach. Thursday June 7, 10.00am - 

10.45am. It’s a perfect day for the beach! Must get 

organised and pack everything we’ll need! How will 

we get to the beach? What will we do when we get  

there? Songs and sounds of a summer’s day at the 

seaside.Suitable for 3 year-olds and younger 

Booking from Monday 21 May, 9.45am via 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/bear-goes-to-the-beach-

under-3-year-olds-tickets-46075628445 
 

Art & Creativity with Elena.Wednesday 13 June, 

3.30pm - 4.30pm. For 9-11 year olds. Booking from 

Monday 21 May, 1.30pm, via 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/art-creativity-with-elena-9-

11-yrs-13062018-tickets-45485787214 
 

CoderDojo. Saturday 16 June, 12.00pm - 2.00pm 

Creative computer programming workshop 

For 7-17 year olds. Parent to stay with child under 12. 

We have 8 laptops available to use for each session. If 

you wish to use one of our laptops, please choose 

"Coderdojo - Library Laptop" when booking. If you 

wish to bring your own laptop, please choose 

"Coderdojo - Own Laptop" when booking. Booking 

from Monday 21 May, 1.30pm, via 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/coderdojo-16062018-

tickets-45611141151 
 

 

Toddler Time. Wednesday 20 June, 10.00am - 

11.00am. With Sarah Tully. Fun, educational joint 

activity for pre- olds. All welcome school children and 

their parent/guardian who helps their child participate, 

promoting literacy skills. Booking from Monday 21 

May, 1.30pm, via https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/toddler-

time-20062018-tickets-45486210480 
 

Mandala Art Workshop (Cruinniú na nÓg) 
Saturday 23 June, 10.00 am - 11.30 am. Explore the 

ancient, fun and creative practice of mandala-drawing 

in a hands-on workshop with mandala designer, 

Patricia Fitzgerald. Using paper and coloured pencils, 

create your own unique mandala to take home. Suitable 

for 8-10 year-olds. Booking from Monday 21 May, 

1.30pm via https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/mandala-art-

workshop-tickets-46073685634 
 

CoderDojo. Saturday 23 June, 12.00pm - 2.00pm 

Creative computer programming workshop 

For 7-17 year olds. Parent to stay with child under 12. 

We have 8 laptops available to use for each session. If 

you wish to use one of our laptops, please choose 

"Coderdojo - Library Laptop" when booking. If you 

wish to bring your own laptop, please choose 

"Coderdojo - Own Laptop" when booking. 

Booking from Monday 21 May, 1.30pm, via 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/coderdojo-23062018-

tickets-45682140512 
 

Art & Creativity with Elena. Wednesday 27 June, 

3.30pm - 4.30pm. For 6-8 year olds 

Booking from Monday 21 May, 1.30pm, via 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/art-creativity-with-elena-6-

8-yrs-27062018-tickets-45486042979 
 

Mindfulness with Sarah Tully. Friday 22 June, 

11.00am - 12.00pm. Learn how to access your own 

inner peace using relaxation techniques, mindful 

breathing, gentle movement & guided meditation. 

Booking from Monday 21 May, 9.45am. 

 

 

http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie/
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-under-3-years-old-tickets-46074915312
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-under-3-years-old-tickets-46074915312
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-3-5-year-olds-tickets-46075010597
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/the-rain-forest-3-5-year-olds-tickets-46075010597
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/go-fly-your-kite-tickets-46075396752
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/go-fly-your-kite-tickets-46075396752
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/bear-goes-to-the-beach-under-3-year-olds-tickets-46075628445
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/bear-goes-to-the-beach-under-3-year-olds-tickets-46075628445
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/art-creativity-with-elena-9-11-yrs-13062018-tickets-45485787214
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https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/coderdojo-16062018-tickets-45611141151
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/coderdojo-16062018-tickets-45611141151
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/toddler-time-20062018-tickets-45486210480
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Hard luck to the 15 footballers who lost their 

Championship semi-final last week. Good wins 

for 13A+B, 16B hurling.  

Good win for 16A Camogie, also Snr 3, Snr 6 and 

15A all had good wins. Solid wins for the 16A 

and 15B on the Ladies football side last weekend 

as well. 
 

Good evening on Tuesday with all Adult teams 

recording wins, Jnr A hurlers, Jnr and Inter 

Footballers, Snr 6 & 7S Camogie.  
 

15B Hurlers and 14B Ladies football had a 

convincing wins on Tuesday night as well. The 

16A Ladies football won, unfortunately the 16B 

went down to a strong St. Marys side.  
 

On Wednesday Senior Hurlers drew away to 

Crumlin 2-19 to 0-25. Minor Footballers had a 

good two point win at home to Thomas Davies. 

 

Commiserations to Chris Crummey and his 

Dublin teammates on the Championship loss to 

Kilkenny, however a well done on picking up the 

first RTÉ Man of the Match award of the hurling 

season. And we wish them luck vs Wexford this 

weekend. 

 

Leopardstown Leaps / Lucan Sarsfields Race 

Day was a great success again and thanks to all 

who organised a great event, particularly Joe 

Lavin, Jim Mulqueen and Dara Keher.05 

 

25 Card Drive 
The final game of the Club’s 25 Card Drive for 

the 2017/2018 season took place last Friday night 

11
th

 May 2018 with an accumulator of €500 on 

offer. Congratulations to overall winner Tony 

Rigney with a total of 64 games. Gerry O’Grady 

finished 2
nd

 on a total of 59 games. 

Congratulations to John Walsh who won a 

hamper and to the other raffle prize winners. 

Many thanks to all 29 players who competed over 

the season for their support of this Club event – 

we would love to see more players joining when 

play resumes on 12
th

 October 2018. Contact Bill 

Ryan 086-8500376 for information. 

 

‘GAA for All’ continues Tuesday at 5pm  

in the club. 

 

Bingo is on Wednesdays 8:30pm.  
 

Club Shop is scheduled to open Thursdays 7:30-

8:30 and Saturday’s 10:30am – 1:00pm.  

 

Lucan District Credit Union Academy is on 

Saturdays, 9:30am for Girls; 10am for boys (5+).  

 

3rd, 4
th

 and 5
th

 Class Disco on Friday 1
st
 June. 

 

Lucan Sarsfields Golf Society – Annual 

Classic . A date for your diary. The Annual 

Golf Classic will take place in Lucan Golf Club 

on Friday 15
th

 June. This is a key fundraiser for 

the club each year and your continued support is 

greatly appreciated. The format will be a team of 

4 and to request a place on the timesheet please 

contact Seamus Fagan at 086 8168984. 

 

Lotto  

There was no winner of the €20,000 lotto last 

week, the numbers were 7, 9, 

11 and 12. Next draw will be 

managed by Josephine 

Donohue and is sponsored 

by O’Grady Hearing Care 

Services. Tickets can be 

purchased online, at the club, 

in Carey’s Newsagents, in Vesey Arms or 

Kenny’s Bar. 

 

Summer Camps 

Registration now open, limited places so register 

now through link on website or contact David 

Moran GPO or the Juvenile Committee, 

Liam/Ciara. 

 

Féile 

The rescheduled Ladies Football Div 4 Féile takes 

places this weekend. We are once again hosting 

and we wish the team well. First game 10.30am 

Saturday vs Skerries Harps. Support welecomed. 

 

New Partnership 

We are delighted to announce that we have signed 

an agreement to appoint CRL recruitment as 

partner of the club. We are very excited about the 

Partnership. The sponsorship will commence 

immediately and will see CRL Recruitment 

support all our members looking for career advice 

and those seeking fulltime / part-time 

employment. The deal done is for an initial three 

year period. The deal includes branding signage 

and website / social media presence for CRL 

Recruitment plus CRL will host a number of 

clinics at Lucan Sarsfields Clubhouse @ the 12th 

lock. Partnership is very important for Lucan 

Sarsfields and this deal proves when local 

organisations work together everyone can 

benefit.  



 

 

LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
S c o t c h  f o u r s o m e s  1 8  N e t t  

13 May 2018 

Winner - Michael Morris & Tracey Smith - 45 ¼ 

Runner up - Andrew McCormack & Gerry 

O'Connor - 45 5/8 

Juvenile Winner - Alex Keegan - 47 5/8 
 

C l u b  S t r o k e p l a y  ( G r o s s )  

Sponsored by: SuperValue 

12 May 2018 

Gents Senior Winner - Damian Creevey – 144 

Gents Senior Runner Up - Darren Kane – 146 

Gents Intermediate Winner - Gerry Ward – 155 

Gents Intermediate Runner Up - Tom McMorrow 

– 157 

Gents Junior Winner - Jay Condron - 172 3 hole 

playoff 

Gents Junior Runner Up - Terry O'Shaughnessy – 

172 

Ladies Senior Winner - Kathleen Croke – 103 

Ladies Senior Runner Up - Philo Condron – 107 

Ladies Intermediate Winner - Dora Keane – 122 

Ladies Intermediate Runner Up - Marie O'Toole – 

135 

Ladies Junior Winner - Agnes Dignam – 134 

Ladies Junior Runner Up - Eileen Loakman – 136 
 

Sunday 20
th

 May - Dublin Gents Strokeplay 

Qualifying 

Best of luck to all of our participants on Sunday  
   

Dates for your Diary 

Saturday 9th June - BBQ  

Saturday 23
rd

 June Remembrance Presentation 

Saturday 7
th

 July Captains’ Night   
 

New Members Welcome – Adults and 

Juveniles  

Our Club is now open for membership.  If you 

would like to join our Club please contact the 

Secretary in writing and we will be in touch with 

the relevant details by return.  You can join as a 

family or individual or indeed you are more than 

welcome to call into the Club House and ask for 

any committee member who will be only too 

willing to discuss your enquiry – best time to call 

is at the weekend or contact us at   

info@lucanpitchandputt.com 

 
 

ST. MARY'S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: Monday 14th May 2018 

N/S:  
1

st
: Betty Stanley & Kathleen Collery 

2nd: Betty Fitzpatrick & Ann Bolger 

3
rd

:  Margaret Nardone & Miriam Doyle 

E/W:  

1st: Maura O'Reilly & Noeline Brennan 

Joint 2nd:  Marguerite Cunningham & Jacinta 

McKelvey / Gill Powell & Lulu Van Cauwelaert. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
ST. MARY'S CARDS  
1

st
:  Eugene McGarrell, 2

nd
: John O’Mahony 

3
rd

: James Carney, 4
th

: John Carey. 

 
 

Stop Food Waste ð Save Money and your 
Environment 
Top Tips - Week 3. 

Smart Shopping  
 

Avoid being trapped in 

the centre isles – stay 

focused on your list. 
 

Know your enemy – The Sample Stations are 

designed to slow you down. Eat these at the start 

of your shop to avoid hunger driven purchases. 
 

Be Calm when the shop layout changes.  This is 

often done on purpose to force you to stop and 

search.  
 

The Back of the Shop Trap - Dairy products are 

usually at the back. Avoid overspending go 

straight to the back after the sample stations and 

work towards the front. 

 

WESTON HOCKEY CLUB 

Invite you to participate in  
¢ƘŜ YƛƴƎΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ /ǳǇ  

at Weston Hockey Club, Lucan, on 
Monday 21

st
,  

from 1.00 pm ς 4.00 pm. 
 

Fun Tournament for Boys in 3
rd

 and 4
th
 

class, 6-a-side. 
 

To register for this 
tournament, or book a free 
coaching session for your 
school before the 
tournament, please email 
Karan Howard at 
westonhcj@gmail.com 

 

mailto:info@lucanpitchandputt.com
mailto:westonhcj@gmail.com


Church Notices  -  Sunday 20 th  May 2018  

Pentecost Sunday  
 

St. Mary's Lucan 
Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 8.45am, 9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 
 

Weekday Masses:   

Monday to Saturday:  10am 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

(Nuns Chapel), on Thursday 2pm-4pm 

and Saturday 7.30 pm – 9.00 pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday after 10 am Mass and after the 

6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms:  

Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to 

book at least one month before 

ceremony. 

 

Deepest Sympathy to the husband, 

family and friends of Breda O’Brien, 

(originally of Dodsboro Cottages), also 

to the family and friends of Shuan 

McCallig, late of Fforster Lawn. 

May they rest in peace.  

 
 

St. Andrewôs Church of 
Ireland 
Sunday: St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs, Leixlip 11.30am 

 
 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
Sunday: 10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children’s Ministry.  

All Welcome. 

 

Lucan Methodist Church 
Sunday: 10am Holy Communion  
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / Adamstown 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 7.00 pm, 9am, 10.30am and 

12 noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses:  
Monday to Saturday: 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturdays after 10am and 7pm Masses 
 

Baptisms: 

1
st
 and 3

rd
 Sundays at 12.45pm and 2

nd
 Saturday 

at 12.30pm.  At least four weeks’ notice is 

required to facilitate preparation. Applications 

between 10am and 1.00pm Monday to Friday at 

Parish Office or after any Mass as Parents are 

required to attend a pre-Baptism Meeting. 

Bookings cannot be accepted on the telephone or 

by email.  

 
 

Divine Mercy Lucan South 
Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 noon 
 

Weekday Masses:  
 Monday to Friday:  9.15am 
 

Adoration and Prayer: 
Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 7.30pm-8.30pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

Baptisms:  
Parents are asked to attend an information 

meeting before making arrangements or booking 

dates. 

 

Gospel Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill,  

Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

May Rosary  
The Rosary will be offered by local residents in the small green, Beech Park at  

7pm each weekday evening during the month of May.  All welcome. 

=============================== 

The Rosary will be recited for the month of May, at the Shrine in Dodsboro, at 7:30pm  

Monday to Friday.          All welcome to join us. 

 

http://www.lucanchurch.com/

